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HOW DO WE PROTECT THE UNBORN & CHANGE 

HEARTS & MINDS IN A PRO-ABORTION STATE?  

Right to Life - LIFESPAN 

2023 LEGISLATIVE LUNCHEON 

Saturday, October 28 
Doors Open @ 9:30 am &  

Program Begins at 10 am 

Burton Manor 

27777 Schoolcraft Rd. 

Livonia, MI 48150  

Featuring National Pro-Life Leader: 

FRANK PAVONE 

National Director, Priests for Life & Pastoral Director, 

Rachel’s Vineyard & Silent No More 

w/ Invocations by a local Clergy member 

Tickets: 

$40 each 
(Limited Quantities - only 250             

tickets total will be sold) 

Registration Form & More Information on Page 3 
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Right to Life - LIFESPAN’s  GENERATION TRUTH 

National Day of Remembrance for Aborted Children 

Saturday, September 9, 2023 
Thank you to all who participated in our event at White Chapel. It was a beautiful day for our memorial.                        

The memorial was as sweet as the roses we placed on the grave of our little babies who were aborted in 1980. 

 

We want to thank the following for their roles in our successful memorial: 

Welcome & Emcee: Diane Trombley (LIFESPAN Director - Oak/Mac Chapter) 

Singing: Colleen Beaton (Oak/Mac Chapter Board Member) 

 

Opening Prayer & Reflection: Deacon 
Greg Formanczyk (St. Elizabeth Ann 
Seton, Troy) 

 

Closing Prayer: Christina Hansen 
(LIFESPAN Board Member and Of-
fice Manager) 

Sign Placers: David Honce & Mark 
Kehrig (Supervised by Lynn Gura, 
LIFESPAN Youth Director) 

Greeter: Tony Hansen (LIFESPAN Member) 
Join Us Next Year: September 14, 2024

(Tentative Date) 
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Registration Form 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN 

2023 LEGISLATIVE LUNCHEON 

YES! I want to attend LIFESPAN’s Pro-Life Luncheon!  ALL tickets will be held at the door. 

 

_____ Tickets at $40/seat (limited quantities: First Come, First Served) 

 

_____ I am unable to attend, but please use this donation of $_______ to help LIFESPAN in its life-sustaining work. 

 

Important Note: ALL checks must be made out to RTL-LIFESPAN, INC. 

 

Name(s)___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Address________________________________________________________City_____________________________Zip__________  

 

Phone  (            )                                                                    Email___________________________________________________________ 

 

Credit Card # _______________________________________________________  Exp. Date _____/_____ CCV# _______________ 

 

If you would like to sit with anyone specific, please list names below (we will do our best to accommodate requests): 

 

 

 

Send form and payment to: Right to Life—LIFESPAN, Inc., 32540 Schoolcraft Road, Suite 210, Livonia, MI 48150 

How do we protect the unborn and change 

hearts & minds in a pro-abortion state? 

Guest Speaker: Frank Pavone 

Saturday, October 28 
Doors Open @ 9:30 am &  

Program Begins at 10 am 

Burton Manor 

27777 Schoolcraft Rd. 

Livonia, MI 48150  
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By Right to Life of Michigan 

O n August 30, Governor Whitmer announced the re-

introduction of the previously failed “Reproductive 

Health Act” (RHA), which in the past has included the 

removal of informed consent, abortion clinic regulations 

and parental consent for abortion.  

 

     On September 6th, the RHA was formally introduced 

in the Michigan House by pro-abortion Democrat legisla-

tors. The bill package calls for the repeal of many 

longstanding health and safety regulations related to 

abortion, regulations which continue to enjoy the broad 

support of Michigan citizens, including the majority of 

those who voted for Proposal 3. (See poll here: https://

www.micatholic.org/advocacy/news-room/news-

releases/2023/polling-indicates-wide-voter-support-for-

restrictions-on-abortion). 

 

     The “Reproductive Health Act” includes removing the 

following: Abortion clinic licensing regulations, informed 

consent provisions which include a 24-hour waiting peri-

od, the Medicaid funding ban, partial-birth abortion law, 

born alive infant protection law, humane disposal of fetal 

remains, abortion reporting, and more. It also redefines 

“abortion” in state law as a medical treatment and re-

moves the term “elective.”  

  

      Finally, it codifies into state statute the language of 

Proposal 3 creating a statutory right to abortion (in addi-

tion to the constitutional right) and allows for civil penal-

ties for entities who infringe on those rights. 

  

     Previously introduced RHA bill packages from 2019 

and 2021 called for the repeal of parental consent related 

to a minor child seeking an abortion as well.  While the 

removal of parental consent is not currently in the pack-

age, the proabortion leadership has stated its intentions of 

eventually repealing the law.  

 

     Now is the time to take immediate action by reaching 

out to your state legislators, no matter their political affili-

ation, and tell them to vote NO on the “Reproductive 

Health Act.”  

 

 

 

Michigan Legislature Introduces Sweeping “Reproductive Health 
Act,” Threatens to Remove Longstanding Protections for                     

Women and Children  

     Please take a few minutes to reach out to your Senator 

and Representative. 

 

Click here to find your Senator: 

     https://senate.michigan.gov/FindYourSenator/ 

 

Click here to find your Representative: 

     https://www.house.mi.gov/ 

 

- RTL of Michigan, September 7, 2023 

https://www.micatholic.org/advocacy/news-room/news-releases/2023/polling-indicates-wide-voter-support-for-restrictions-on-abortion
https://www.micatholic.org/advocacy/news-room/news-releases/2023/polling-indicates-wide-voter-support-for-restrictions-on-abortion
https://www.micatholic.org/advocacy/news-room/news-releases/2023/polling-indicates-wide-voter-support-for-restrictions-on-abortion
https://www.micatholic.org/advocacy/news-room/news-releases/2023/polling-indicates-wide-voter-support-for-restrictions-on-abortion
https://senate.michigan.gov/FindYourSenator/
https://www.house.mi.gov/
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Threatens to Remove Longstanding Protections for                     



 

1637 W. Big Beaver Rd., Suite G, Troy, MI 48084-3540 

Phone: 248-816-1546  •  Email: oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org 

Office Hours: M/F: 9-3; T/W/Th: 7-3 

Diane Trombley, Director 

Lynn Gura, Office Staff/Youth Director 
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Must Read 

     Elsewhere in this issue of the LIFESPAN News is an item 

from Right to Life of Michigan.  It is really important that 

you read it carefully because it is the fulfillment of what we 

said would happen if Proposal 3 passed.  The current        

administration is not satisfied that Michigan is now an 

“abortion destination” state but is now seeking to remove 

any and every protective measure for moms and their babies 

in effect in our state by passing the so-called Reproductive 

Health Act.  Standards necessary for other free standing 

health clinics as to cleanliness, corridor size (must be able to 

get an EMS gurney through the doors and halls), waste    

disposal etc. will no longer apply to abortion clinics. All this 

in the name of “reproductive health care”. Abortion is not 

health care!  Keep the lines to your elected state representa-

tives open.  DO NOT BE SILENT. Silence may be golden,  

but it is also viewed as acceptance. 

  

Water, Water, Water 

     The heavy rains in our area a couple of weeks ago caused 

an undiscovered leak in all three rooms of our office suite.  

The property manager promptly replied to our concerns 

about a wet carpet and discovered one whole wall, encom-

passing all three rooms, was soaked through.  So, EVERYTHING 

had to be moved and we were out of our office for 3 ½ days.  

They fixed the leak and put up new walls very well but then we 

had to put everything back.  You know all those black cords that 

look like spaghetti behind your printer, computer, phone etc.  

Well, you can’t use a fork to untangle them—you must get down 

on the floor and pull them apart. Then the trick is to get back up 

off the floor!  In any case, it is done, and we are back to work. 

 

Lots of Events Upcoming 

     Christmas cards are ordered, the luncheon is coming in      

October and so is Michigan Nurses for Life conference.  Lynn is 

accepting reservations for the bus trip.  We are reaching out to 

find new pro-life people who would like to become LIFESPAN 

members, and we are always looking for opportunities for our 

young people like Chalk Day and Cupcake Day and National 

Day of Silence.  If you would like to help us with any of these 

opportunities, please give us a call. 249-816-1546. 

Mom With Brain Cancer Refuses Abortion:                                     
“Killing My Baby Wouldn’t Have Saved Me” 

By Mylee Kann  

J ust over a year ago, 30-year-old mother Tasha Kann was diag-

nosed with a brain tumor called Anaplastic Astrosytoma 

Grade lll, a rare and malignant form of cancer. Tasha was ap-

proximately 20 weeks pregnant with a healthy baby girl. 

     Doctors informed Tasha that her best chance of survival and 

more time was to abort the child and immediately begin chemo-

therapy and radiation. However, Tasha didn’t want to end her 

baby’s life, even if it meant her own life would come to an end 

sooner. 

     “I didn’t know what really to think. I guess in my mind, brain 

cancer, I thought I would die. To be honest, I thought I would 

anyways. So I thought I would just keep my baby 

alive,” said Tasha. 

     Tasha believed that there was a safer route, not only herself, 

but for her baby as well. 

     According to Tasha’s GoFundMe, “After much research and 

many prayers, Tasha decided her best outcome from this disease 

would be to continue her pregnancy and fight it as naturally as 

possible, refusing chemo and radiation.” 

     Gracey Joyce Kann was born last October. She was as healthy 

and cute as could be, and the Kann family fell in love with her. 

     Tasha’s cancer had been growing from her central nervous 

system and is diffused into three lobes of her brain. It is now 
Continued on Page 10 

considered to be a Gliomatosis Cerebri, which is highly aggres-

sive and very resistant to treatment. Surgery is not an option, and 

the prognosis lessened from years to months for Tasha. The prog-

nosis was 12 months, and Tasha is now at 14 months. 

     In a new interview with Fox News, Kann recalls her journey. 
  

 Kann said she still vividly recalls the moment that a 

 group of three doctors entered her hospital room 

 and stood at the foot of her bed.  

mailto:oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org
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Wee  

Care 

A Program of Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund 

32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305 

Phone: 734-524-0165 

Office Hours: By appointment 

Karen Patrosso, Director 
All material and monetary donations to Wee Care are tax-deductible. Checks 

must be made payable to Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund.  

     "It's just something small."  I hear that so often when someone 

is dropping off a bag with a sleeper or a baby item in it.  There is 

no such thing as something "small"! 

 

Every little one receives at least: 

  9 sleepers               

  9 onesies          

   5 receiving blankets           

   crib sheet & baby towel 

   bibs, sox & burp cloths 

   2 pkgs. diapers 

   wipes, bottles, binkies & lotions 

   beautiful handmade Afghan or quilt 

   snowsuits in the winter & sunsuits in the summer 

   and anything else we have available! 

YOUTH 

REPORT 

     Dear Friends of Life – students of all ages, parents, 

teachers, campus ministers, assistant principals, princi-

pals, school presidents, youth ministers, young  adult 

leaders, DRE’s, church administrators, deacons, pastors, 

and priests: 

 

Here is an update for you regarding LIFESPAN’s Youth   

Outreach Program: 

1. Our Movement in Motion Youth Bus Trip plans are   

being developed for four buses to go to Washington, 

DC in January for the 2nd annual Post-Roe March for 

Life.  We will have buses pick up in Livonia, in Allen 

Park, in Auburn Hills, and in Clinton Township.  The 

cost of the trip is $185.00 per person which covers the  

bus cost, a donation to the host churches, and 

LIFESPAN hats.  Please see the flyer in the newsletter 

for more details and contact Lynn Gura, Bus Trip Co-

ordinator as soon as possible for registration 

forms.  Note:  7th and 8th grade students are welcome 

to join the high school and college students on the trip, 

as long as they have a parent or aunt/uncle who will 

travel with them.   

2. We are sharing comments from three students who 

went to the Protect Life Michigan Life Advocate In-

tensive Training in August (thanks to your donations 

to LIFESPAN, we sponsored a total of seven stu-

dents).  We hope you enjoy reading what they have to 

say!  See page 8 for the comments and their pho-

tos.  For anyone who wants to attend the training next 

August (2024), please contact Lynn.  The age require-

ment is 11th grade through college age. 

3. Please mark your calendars with the dates of upcom-

ing events/activities that you see in this newsletter 

and share the details with others in whatever ways 

you can!  We hope to see you at one, two or all of 

them!  

 

Lynn A. Gura, Oakland/Macomb Counties Youth 

Director, 248-816-1546, oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org 

 

Kathryn Priddy, Wayne County Youth Director, 

734-422-6230, wcdr@rtl-lifespan.org 

 

Find us online at:  

miLIFESPAN.org & @miLIFESPAN 

A Program of Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund 

Email: youth@milifespan.org 

Email: oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org 

   Each one of those items is 

purchased by one of you, 

and together—it not only 

keeps the baby dressed in 

tiny outfits and wrapped in 

warm blankets, but also your 

"small" purchase lets the 

mom know that others love 

her, are praying for her and 

care about her and her pre-

cious child—perhaps the 

greatest gift of all! 

Thank you for making this possible! 

God bless you, dear friends! 

    Love, Karen  
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T 
hese summaries were received from some of the 

youth we sent to the Protect Life Michigan Life 

Advocate Intensive Training in August 2023. 

Thank you, Right to Life - LIFESPAN for the 

sponsorship to attend Protect Life Michi-

gan's Life Advocate Intensive (LAI) Train-

ing August 10th-12th. I had an incredible 

experience at LAI this year! Meeting a di-

verse group of people with similar morals 

and convictions is always very refreshing, 

and listening to their various Outreach stories was truly inspir-

ing. Engaging with people on the streets about abortion during 

Outreach went much smoother this year, thanks to my familiari-

ty with the arguments.  

The event significantly improved from the previous year, and I 

thoroughly enjoyed spending time with my old friends and with 

the people I met during the event. The shared passion and expe-

riences created an atmosphere of unity and enthusiasm, and 

whether sharing stories, discussing strategies, or simply enjoying 

each other's company, every moment was memorable.  

After the event, I experienced a strong surge of enthusiasm in 

advocating for the pro-life movement. From what I've experi-

enced, I highly recommend other students to participate in this 

event because it might change your life for the better. I can't wait 

to go back again next year! Luis, college student (2nd time spon-

sored participant)  

The Life Advocate Intensive was a grounding 

and educating experience to prepare us to pro-

tect our preborn children.  

The training started with inspirational speakers 

providing honest guidance reminding us why 

the unborn need our help, how we can help, and 

why our strategy is the most effective way to protect them. Fol-

lowing that session, a lecture on apologetics taught us tech-

niques to connect with people on abortion, develop a common 

ground, and calmly guide them to reach the life-protecting mes-

sage to stop abortion through their own understanding. This 

helped prepare all of us for the Abortion Victim Photography 

outreach in downtown Grand Rapids. We then debriefed and 

discussed our conversations.  

The following two days followed a very similar structure, guid-

ing us each time to be more effective during our time on the 

streets. This training taught us how to best protect the unborn, 

and helped bring up a deep purpose as to why we are doing this. 

Thank you, Right to Life-LIFESPAN for the sponsorship to attend 

the training! Marvin, college student (1st time sponsored partic-

ipant)  

Life Advocate Intensive Training: Thank you, LIFESPAN! 
The Protect Life Michigan Life Advocate Inten-

sive training was an incredible experience. After 

being invited by Luis, I recruited a few of my 

girlfriends from church and asked if they'd be 

interested in joining me at this event. We truly 

had no idea what was in store for us when we 

walked in and were greeted by the PLM team.  

The event was intense in every sense of the word. I'm comforta-

ble saying that we all felt unprepared and unworthy to be advo-

cates for life at the beginning but left with tons of factual infor-

mation about the atrocity of abortion and skills that equipped us 

to effectively communicate these facts to others. Along with the 

intellectual impact the weekend had, our hearts were pulled in 

every direction. I distinctly remember conversations I had with 

my friends at the end of each day: "I think I just need some time 

to pray" or "It's going to take me a while to process everything 

that happened today/this weekend" or "I don't understand how 

people can ignore what abortion is". However, these seemingly 

unsettling emotions pulled us close together. Completing the 

day's more serious work gave us time to grow in fellowship, 

make new friends, play games with each other, and simply enjoy 

being around others who also are passionate about saving the 

preborn.  

A group of us, many that Right to Life - LIFESPAN sponsored, 

grew particularly close and our group text remains active today. 

It's amazing to see the way that God works through ordinary 

people to achieve the perfect will he has for the world. I'm in-

credibly grateful to Lynn Gura and to LIFESPAN for sponsoring 

me during this event and I'd encourage your team to continue 

sponsoring other young people so they can have similar experi-

ences as what I did. As a result of your sponsorship, I feel signifi-

cantly more confident talking to others around me about the is-

sue of abortion and am eager to impact the movement through 

further efforts. Emily, college student (1st time sponsored partic-

ipant)  

 

Reported by Jenny Rule, Director of Community Engagement 

for Protect Life Michigan: 

Over the course of the 3 days of training, they saw... 

• 62 Students trained and deployed to lead outreach. 

• 310 conversations with pro-choice people. 

• Of those, 57 people verbally confirmed that they became 

more pro-life 

• And 45 people verbally confirmed that they are now pro-life 

(opposed to abortion in all cases) 

• They also reached 19,849 people with the reality of abortion. 

• 19 students signed up to intern with them next summer 

 



 
               LIFESPAN NEWS  October 2023 9 



 
10 LIFESPAN NEWS  October 2023                

     How do we counter the lies of the pro-

aborts and progressive liberals trying to 

change everything we hold dear in this 

Country - especially protecting human life 

from those who do not see the preborn 

child as a human being? 

     I do believe this is the question for the 

next 10 years and beyond for those of us in 

the pro-life movement. 

     I recently spent time with a family mem-

ber who is an atheist, a progressive liberal, 

and a radical pro-abortion advocate.  She 

does very little reading and her go-to stations are CNN, ABC, 

NBC, and CBS.  She had no use for Newsmax or Fox News.  At 

one point in a discussion, I asked if she believed in abortion up to 

nine months.  Her comment was “only a woman should have a 

right to choose”!  I then commented; “Do you believe she has a 

right to abortion in the 8-9 months?”  Her answer was “that is 

not happening and of course she would not agree to that”. It be-

came so obvious to me that she had no idea what was happen-

ing, and she chose to keep it that way because it was easier for 

her.  She wants abortion rights and nothing else matters - espe-

cially truth.                                                                                                                    

     It started me thinking about how many others are like her.  I 

soon realized no matter how much time I spent trying to educate 

her, the only thing that matters was her freedom to do what she 

wanted regardless of truth.   

     This family member is a part of the 40% in our country who 

will never change their minds. Just as there are 40% who believe 

abortion is wrong and working hard to overturn the laws that 

allow killing of are preborn citizens.  This has been a pretty con-

sistent statistics over the 52 years of this movement (give or take 

a few points change throughout these years). 

     So how do we reach the 20% that could be educated in the 

truth? That is the million-dollar question.  These are the people 

that are reachable.   

     We reach them by doing what we have done for the past 52 

years - we speak out with the truth, no matter what the conse-

quences.  You may be laughed at, criticized, told you are exag-

gerating, spit upon and maybe arrested - don’t let that stop you 

from trying.  You may never know the person you reach or the 

minds you change just by speaking out.  I do not advise wasting 

your time and effort on those who you can’t change.  Spend this 

time speaking to your children, grandchildren, and their friends. 

These are the reachable demographic at this time in our country.  

Spend it when they are in middle school and high school because 

if they don’t know the truth by that age they will certainly be 

influenced adversely in college. Give a baby feet pin (available at 

your LIFESPAN Chapter).  Challenge them to find out when 

human life begins.  Or just listen to them about what lies they are 

getting and give them the truth.   

     If we don’t do it, who will? 

     May God Give Us the Courage! 

 

- Diane Fagelman, President  

From the President’s Desk “Killing My Baby Wouldn’t Have Saved Me” 
Continued from Page 6 

 “I told them absolutely not,” Kann said referring to the 

 abortion. 
 

 More than a year after her diagnosis — defying 

 the doctors’ predictions — she is still alive. 
 

 “I was a little scared, but I never lost hope,” Kann 

 said of her diagnosis. “I knew I had to be strong 

 for my baby.” 
 

 When making the decision about her care, Kann 

 said her faith was the biggest factor. 
 

 “Aborting my baby was never an option to me 

 because it goes against God’s will,” she said. 
 

 “I had many deep conversations with Jesus that 

 week in the hospital, and knew that if I held onto 

 the Lord and his promises, he would keep my ba

 by safe.” 
 

Kann has no regrets as she now fights her own medical battles. 
 

 “Every single day, I look at my beautiful baby and think 

 about how easy it was for them to tell me to abort — 

 like she was nothing,” Kann told Fox News Digital. 
 

 “If I had listened — like most patients do, because they 

 trust their doctors and don’t do their own research — 

 my baby wouldn’t be here,” she said. “It’s a miracle 

 from God that we are both here.” 
 

     Kann is now getting expensive immunotherapy that will cost 

over $100,000 for the year. 

     “The oncologist said she doesn’t know how it’s possible I’m 

still alive,” Kann said. “How can there be any other answer than 

our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ?” 

     Tasha Kann’s story shows how abortion does not have to be a 

necessary choice for women. Instead, Tasha chose to research her 

options and decided to save her baby, who is now eight months 

old. By doing so, she protected herself from treatment that could 

have resulted in her death, and she protected her baby from 

abortion. Her community and family has always been and al-

ways will be there to support her. And she is not giving up. 

 

- LifeNews.com, Sept. 12, 2023 
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Right to Life - LIFESPAN Membership Form 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN believes that human life has value in all stages of development from conception until natural 

death, and is committed to speaking on behalf of those who cannot  speak for themselves - the preborn, the aged, the 

incapacitated. Won’t you please help in our struggle to preserve respect for human life? A contribution brings you the 

LIFESPAN News as well as educational materials and special mailings. 

 

 _______ Annual Membership  $30.00  _______ Platinum $500.00 or more 

 _______ Student/Senior Member $20.00  _______ Gold  $250.00 

 _______ Monthly Pledge  $_____  _______ Silver  $100.00 

 _______ Other    $_____  _______ Bronze $50.00 
 

Name _____________________________________________________ Phone ______________________________ 
 

Address _______________________________________ City ___________________________ Zip ______________ 
 

Email Address ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please complete this form and return with your donation to: Right to Life - LIFESPAN, 32540 Schoolcraft Rd.,        
Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305. For more information, call 734-524-0162. 

11 

You can live on after death by helping those 

whose lives are threatened by abortion,           

euthanasia  or infanticide. A bequest in your 

will to Right to Life - LIFESPAN will be used 

to save the lives of many through our efforts.  
 

Have questions? Please contact Charles 

Kleinbrook at 248-352-9569 or                             

MrChip1234@aol.com 
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President & Publisher: Diane Fagelman  

Co-Editors: Christina Hansen & Diane Trombley 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN is a non-profit organization and 

is funded entirely by membership dues, private donations 

and fundraisers. 

MAIN OFFICE  

32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305  

Phone: 734-524-0162  

Email: mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org  

Office Hours: M-W-F: 9:00 am - 2:00 pm; T-Th: Closed 

Website: miLIFESPAN.org  

Christina Cascos Hansen, MA, M.Ed., Office Manager 

Donations have been made -  

In Memory of:  
 

Dan Foreman 
Given by: Nancy Brennan 

 

In Honor of their Wedding Anniversary:  
 

Mr. & Mrs. Rich Przybylowicz 
Given by: Mr. & Mrs. Richard Woodcox 

 
 

Donations may be made in memory of loved ones who have 

died; a memorial card will be sent by LIFESPAN in your name to 

the family of the deceased. Donations may also be made to honor 

someone special, and near and dear to you, for a particular occa-

sion, or just because… Send donations to your local LIFESPAN 

office. 

mailto:mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org
http://www.miLIFESPAN.org
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Date: Saturday, October 7 

Time: 1-3pm 

Location: St. Rafka Maronite Catholic Church 

32765 Lyndon St., Livonia, MI 48154 

 
What better way to give public witness to the sanctity of life than the CIDER Walk? The walk begins at St. 

Rafka Maronite Church in Livonia and passes the Planned Parenthood facility on Farmington Rd.               
north of & 5 Mile, then returns to St. Rafka for cider, doughnuts, & camaraderie.  

 

The CIDER Walk is an easy way for people of all ages to get involved by actively demonstrating support for 
the Sanctity of Human Life across the LIFESPAN from conception until natural death.  

 

Presented by Right to Life - LIFESPAN Wayne County Chapter 

CIDER Walk pledges are tax deductible & support the RTL-LIFESPAN Ed Fund  

 

All Pledging attendees receive a CIDER Walk  T-shirt, Plastic Cup, Cider, & Donuts! 

 

For more information, see miLIFESPAN.org/events or call the Wayne County Office at 734-422-6230. 


